
 
 
New COVID Vaccine and Testing information 12/19/21 
 
There will be 3 new opportunities to get a COVID vaccine locally after Christmas. The 
first two are in Orford and Lyme. See below for details.  

• Both will be Walk-in clinics so no appointment needed.  
• Both will be operated by the NH Mobile Vaccine Program with volunteer support 

from local organizations.  
• Both will offer Pfizer, Moderna and Johnson and Johnson vaccines 
• Both will offer vaccines for anyone age 5 years and older for 1rst, 2nd, 3rd or 

booster doses. Boosters are for those 16 yrs and older, 6 months after their last 
dose of primary vaccine series. 

• Both clinics will have no residency requirements 
• Children 18 and under will need a parent or guardian present to sign consent 

forms 
• Please bring a form of identification. If you have a vaccine card from prior 

vaccine doses please bring it. 
 
 
Monday December 27, 2021 in ORFORD 
Orford Congregational Church from 11 am to 3 pm. 
Limited to 200 people, first come first served. Please expect a wait. 
 
Wednesday December 29, 2021 in LYME 
Lyme Fire Station from 9 am to 3 pm. 
Limited to 350 people, cumulative over the day  
 
The third opportunity will be January 8, 2022 Upper Valley Region for NH’s second 
Booster Blitz- Details to be released after holidays but most likely will be by appointment 
only. 
 
 
FREE at home COVID Antigen Test kits  
On Friday !2/17/21 Dr Benjamin Chan announced the state is expected to release 
another round of antigen tests to NH residents at beginning of the week. The last time 
the information appeared it was on this website page near the top 
https://www.covid19.nh.gov/  
 


